FACULTY SENATE RESOLUTION

ADMINISTRATIVE REASSIGNED TIME

Approved December 8, 2004

The Faculty Senate applauds the Design Team for Administrative Reassigned Time, which worked tirelessly through the spring and fall semesters to produce a report on alternate assignment within load (AAWL). On November 17, the Design Team presented a report to the faculty at an open forum, co-sponsored by the Faculty Senate and the AFT, which has sparked vigorous and useful discussion across campus.  

A variety of opinion currently exists, within both faculty and administration, on the appropriate level of College resources to devote to AAWL and the best means for ensuring an equitable distribution of AAWL.  We recognize the complexities involved in balancing alternate assignment with such important variables as faculty lines, use of adjuncts, class size, and SOSA allocations, and we support a process in which faculty continue to have a major voice in determining both the appropriate level of AAWL and the distribution across schools and departments.  
The Faculty Senate calls on the administration to submit the Design Team report to the Steering Committee, which can forward it to the appropriate standing committee.  We expect that the governance process will produce an intensive, thorough study of the Design Team’s report and the associated issues by a subcommittee of faculty, with ample opportunity for input from the wider faculty.  We also encourage dialogue on this issue among deans, chairs, and faculty.  
We understand that decisions must be made immediately regarding AAWL for 2005-06.  We ask that the 2005-06 allocation be regarded as temporary, and that the governance process have time to work so that this issue can be resolved in a consultative, collaborative manner.  
